Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION
The Florida Department of Environmental Protection announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.

DATE AND TIME: Monday, March 16, 2020, 9:00 a.m. CANCELLED

PLACE: Florida Atlantic University, Harbor Branch Oceanographic Institute 5600 US 1 North, Fort Pierce, FL 34946
GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: The Florida Department of Environmental Protection is postponing the next meeting of the Blue-Green Algae Task Force as part of a broad effort to protect public health. The meeting was previously noticed in the Florida Administrative Register on March 9, 2020, Vol. 46, No. 47. This decision is consistent with the State University System directives to minimize the health and safety risks to their campus communities and visitors. DEP will continue to keep the public informed as this meeting is rescheduled.
A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Brittney Norrman, Florida Department of Environmental Protection, 3900 Commonwealth Blvd., Tallahassee, Florida 32399, Brittney.Norrman@FloridaDEP.gov, (850)245-2058.
Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 5 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Brittney Norrman, Florida Department of Environmental Protection, 3900 Commonwealth Blvd., Tallahassee, Florida 32399, Brittney.Norrman@FloridaDEP.gov, (850)245-2058. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
For more information, you may contact: Brittney Norrman, Florida Department of Environmental Protection, 3900 Commonwealth Blvd., Tallahassee, Florida 32399, Brittney.Norrman@FloridaDEP.gov, (850)245-2058.
